
TOWN OF SHELBY  
SPRING & SUMMER NEWSLETTER 2023 

Spring has sprung and road work will begin soon. Proposed projects for 2023 include but are 

not limited to: Irish Ct, Wedgewood Dr E (south end) Skyline Blvd (off MM), Battlestone Station 

Rd, Cedar Rd, Mesa Rd, Birchview Rd, Paris Angel Dr, Mickel Rd, Timber Lane.  

If Spring cleaning is on your to-do list, you can utilize the grass and leaf bin, a free option to get 

rid of grass clippings and leaves located just next to the Town Shop. Ensure you remove the 

grass and leaves from any bags or containers and please do not leave anything else, so that this 

service remains available to Town residents. This will be open until November 2023.  

Best Wishes for a happy Spring and Summer, Town of Shelby 

FACEBOOK & TOWNOFSHELBY.COM 

Residents are encouraged to visit the Town of Shelby Facebook page and townofshelby.com to 

get the latest updates on projects, delays, closings, meeting information and more!  

REMINDER:  

SUMMER HOURS 

Town Hall will be open Monday – 

Thursday from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 

p.m. and on Fridays from 8:00 

a.m. to 12:00 p.m. (noon).  These 

hours will be in effect June 1st to 

September 4th. 

Additionally, the Town of Shelby 

Road Crew will be working 10 

hour days, Monday —Thursday.  

These hours will be in effect until  

Fall.  

POLICE OFFICER RETIREMENT 

Officer Sean Horton will be retiring this year after over 20 

years of service as a police officer. La Crosse County  

Sheriff’s Office will be providing coverage for the Town as 

the board explores options going forward.  Town  

ordinances will continue to be enforced by the Town.  

NEW BUILDING INSPECTOR 

Starting Spring 2023, the Town of Shelby is working with 

General Engineering Company to issue all building permits 

within the town. The updated fee schedule can be found at 

townofshelby.com. If you are unsure if your Spring project 

requires a permit, or have general permitting questions, 

please contact their office at: 608-697-8007.  



Spring Cleaning means we start seeing 
brush piles appearing on the side of the 
road. Brush pickup dates remaining for 
2023 are: May 17-18, June 28-29, July 26-
27, August 23-24, September 20-21,  
October 18-19, November 15-16. 

As always, you can request a pickup by 
calling 608-788-1032 x1 or by sending an 
email to info@townofshelby.com.  You 
must make your request before 4:00 p.m. 
on the Tuesday before the brush pickup.  

Piles larger that 4’x4’x8’ will need to be 
handled by a private tree service or be 
taken to the La Crosse County Landfill. No 
exceptions.  

Please stack your brush neatly on your 
front lawn with the cut ends facing the 
street.  

REMINDER—brush burning permits are 
free from the Fire Department if your 
brush  pile is too large for pickup or if you 
cannot hire a private service.  

BRUSH PICKUP  

  

LARGE ITEM DROP OFF 

This service will only be available from 

7:00 a.m. to noon on the following 

dates in 2023: May 13, June 10,  

August 12, September 9, October 14, 

and November 11. 

You can find a list of acceptable items 

and charges online at: 

 townofshelby.com.  

This information is also found in your 

2023 Recycler Calendar that you  

received with your tax bill.  

FIREWORKS 

It is illegal to purchase or use fireworks within the 

Town of Shelby without obtaining a permit. Permits 

must be applied for at Town Hall and will be reviewed 

by the Town Board for approval.  

Absolutely no fireworks are allowed in Town Parks, 

no exceptions.  

PROPERTY ASSESSMENT UPDATE 

To remain in compliance with Wisconsin State Law, 

the Town of Shelby will be doing an Interim Market 

Update Revaluation in 2024.  For questions regarding 

this, contact the assessor’s office at: 920-749-1995. 



  

Mormon Coulee Park is the Premier Park 
in Shelby. It is known best for the shelters, 
play equipment, natural waterway and of 
course the beautiful bridge.  

What you may not have seen is the Disc 
Golf Course that spans across both the 
East and West sides of the park. Disc Golf 
is an increasingly popular sport in this  
area. With the assistance of a local disc 

golf club, the course was designed to be 
fun for players of all ages.  

This year you will also notice the addition 
of a Little Free Library and a bench that 
creates a beautiful outdoor reading area 
for park goers.  

Residents are encouraged to utilize all of 
the parks and trails Shelby has to offer.  

DISC GOLF COURSE & LITTLE FREE LIBRARY - MORMON COULEE PARK  

  

The Shelby Fire Department wants to  
remind senior residents to take simple 
steps to keep themselves safe at home.   

1) Make sure you remove trip hazards 
such as loose cords, rugs and clutter.  

2) Always carry a mobile phone or lifeline 
button to ensure you can call for help.  

3) Stay hydrated, avoid alcohol.  

4) Eat regularly to avoid low blood sugar. 

5) Take medications as prescribed. 

6) Get checkups regularly.  

7) Wear non slip shoes. 

8) Add nightlights in poorly lit areas.  

Local Resources:  
Mayo Clinic Health System: 608-785-0940 
Gundersen Health System: 608-775-3054 
La Crosse County Falls Prevention  
Coalition: 608-785-5700 

SHELBY FIRE DEPARTMENT - REMINDER ABOUT HOME SAFETY  

SHELBY YOUTH BALL 

Shelby Youth Ball is gearing up for their 2024 

season!  If you have any questions about this 

season, please call 608-788-1006, email 

syb@townofshelby.com or visit shelbyball.org. 

We look forward to another successful and fun 

season!  




